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METRO LEAGUE RUNS FIRST CANDIDATE FORM OF 2018 GENERAL ELECTIONS 
.ȅ .ŀǊōŀǊŀ IŀǊǊƛǎ 

 On November 9th the LWVMSTL monitored the first candidate forum of the 2018 general election 
season. Four hopefuls, Kelli Dunaway, Bill Haas, Mark Osmack, and Cort VanOstran, aspire to run for the 
position of U.S. Congressperson from MissouriΩs 2nd District.   In a dramatic conclusion to event, Kelli 
Dunaway sadly announced her intention to drop out of the race.  She received a standing ovation. 

The forum, sponsored by Missouri 2nd District For Change, drew an enthusiastic crowd of 270 
people at the Machinist Hall in Bridgeton. The audience asked questions on 
topics ranging from the Bridgeton landfill to gun control.  Each candidate 
was given two minutes for their opening statement, two minutes for their 
closing statement, and a minute and a half to answer each of a multitude of 
questions in between.   

League members  Nancy Miller, Anne Sappington, Diane Kasten, 
Karen Cloyd, and Linda Hanson and executive director Elizabeth McDonald 
worked this event. This is democracy in action. If you would like to be a 
part of these informative forums, please contact Barbara Harris at 
volunteer@lwvstl.org. We would especially need moderators.  We already 
have two forums scheduled for races in the April municipal elections and 
thatΩs just the beginning.   
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Civic Cocktails  

Schlafly Bottleworks, Maple-

wood  

January 22, 2018  

5:30 -7:30 PM  

 LWV TRIVIA NIGHT  

Saturday, February 24, 2018 

6:30 PM, doors open 

7:00 PM, Trivia starts 

First Congregational Church 

10 W. Lockwood in Webster Groves 

$25/person - $250/table 

January Units Topic:  
Program Planning: Our Advocacy 

and Education activities  
For Metro League and LWVUS 

March is Women’s 
History Month 

How will you make 
history with 
LWVMSTL? 

MO WomenΩs  
Network Legislative 

Retreat  

January 13, 
2018 

http://www.facebook.com/lwvstl
mailto:league@lwvfst.org
http://www.lwvstl.org/
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A BUSY FALL . . . AND BUSIER WINTER 
ItΩs December! Can you believe it?  Summer and fall flew by and now we must plan the 

holidays and set event dates in 2018. Wow.  November was a great month for the League!  On 
November 2nd the Young Leaders Promoting 
Transparency and Accountability Group, from  
Lebanon, visited the office.  Our visitors, sponsored 
by the International Visitor Leadership Program, 
were leaders of non-profits in Lebanon, such as 
youth organizations, professional groups, and 
political associations. They were interested in our 
organizational structure, media outreach, 
membership and volunteer recruitment efforts, and 
how we could stay non-partisan.   

League members were busy with the St. Louis 
City Housing Authority Elections, Speakers Bureau 
events, and voter registrations. Units discussed health care, using materials from Washington 
University and the Missouri Foundation for Health, and the effects of possible tax cuts and 
reductions in Medicaid funding.  The new St. Charles unit, under the Leadership of Jennifer 
Rushing, also viewed the video άBig Pharma.έ Dr. Ed Weisbart, our Kick-Off Dinner speaker, led a 
follow-up discussion. The January Unit topic is άProgram Planning for Metro and LWVUS.έ 
Program describes the advocacy and education activities of the League.  November 9th saw the 
first Candidate Forum for the 2018 election season.  Several more Candidate and Issue Forums 
have already been scheduled for the spring. 

New members were oriented to the League on November 16th. Chairperson Angie 
Dunlap and Executive Director Elizabeth McDonald presented our history, organization, mission, 
goals, and current program. We hope new members who have not yet attended orientation will 
participate in the next one.  The League is a complex, evolving organization. To add our personal 
strengths to the League as a whole, each of us needs to understand that organization. We have 
welcomed 60 new members since April. 

At the October LWV Missouri Board meeting in Sedalia, the Metro League requested and 
was granted permission to pursue data on the Living Wage Issue in Missouri.  Because the 
LWVUS has accepted this issue under the Meeting Basic Human Needs position, we are 
permitted to lobby in support of raising state or local minimum wages or adopting minimum 
wage provisions after doing the necessary research to determine the appropriate amount 
needed.  Many members are interested in this effort.  Our first meeting will be on Wednesday, 
Dec. 6th at 4:30 at the League office. Please rsvp at our email address: president@lwvstl.org.  
The topic of Policing Today was approved for research. 

After the Holiday Luncheon, and the EQ and Living Wage Committees, we will take a 
short break and return in January. Rested and ready we will tackle the 2018 Missouri Legislative 
Session, the April 2018 Voter Guide, and the election season Speakers Bureau and Candidate 
Forums.  Units and Study Committees will resume in January; see the specifics on p. 10. 

The year 2017 was busy for the Metro League and brought many changes.  We thank 
you for your support, energy, and commitment to the goals and mission of the League. 

bŀƴŎȅ aƛƭƭŜǊ ϧ [ƻǳƛǎŜ ²ƛƭƪŜǊǎƻƴΣ  /ƻ-tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ 

²ŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ¸ƻǳƴƎ [ŜŀŘŜǊǎ ŦǊƻƳ [Ŝōŀƴƻƴ ŀǊŜΥ ƭŜƊ ǘƻ ǊƛƎƘǘΥ 
[ƻǳƛǎŜ ²ƛƭƪŜǊǎƻƴΣ 9ƭƛȊŀōŜǘƘ aŎ5ƻƴŀƭŘΣ bŀƴŎȅ aƛƭƭŜǊΣ aŜƳōŜǊǎ 
ƻŦ ¸ƻǳƴƎ [ŜŀŘŜǊǎ ƎǊƻǳǇΦ 

mailto:president@lwvstl.org
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Name(s): _____________________________________________________ 

Number attending: ____  x $25            Total enclosed = ______ 

Send this form and check payable to: 
LWVMSTL,  

8706 Manchester Road, Suite 104,  
St. Louis, MO 63144  

OR register and pay online at http://lwvstl.org/trivianight.html 
 

For more information call LWVMSTL office at 314.961.6869 or Pat Jones, 314.807.8346 

Ticket Price: $25 per seat, Tables of 10:  $250 

Round sponsorship: $150, and Event sponsorship: $500 

50/50  

Games 

Mulligans 

Soda 

Water 

Snacks 

Saturday, February 24, 2018 

Doors Open at 6:30, Trivia at 7 PM 

First Congregational Church 

10 West Lockwood, Webster Groves 

Cash Prize for Highest Scoring Table 

Airplanes, Heads/Tails & More!! 

MC: Dan Dillon 

 
General trivia with some 

 politically themed questions 

Your own food and drink are welcome 

League of Women Voters Metro St. Louis  

Presents  

Annua l  Tr i v i a  N igh t  

Fund ra i se r  
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Co-Presidents: Nancy Miller, Louise Wilkerson 
First Vice President: Catherine Stenger 
Second Vice President: Barbara Harris  
Secretary: Nancy Price  
Treasurer: Open 

Directors:  
Angie Dunlap, Eve Golden, Dianne Modrell, Sydell Shayer, Glo-
ria Bilchik, Anne Sappington, Kathy Brown 
ILR Editor:  Kathy Brown 

2017-2018 LWVMSTL OFFICERS & BOARD of DIRECTORS 

 

PUBLIC HOUSING ELECTION 
.ȅ .ŀǊōŀǊŀ IŀǊǊƛǎ 

Every other year, when the St. Louis Housing 
Authority conducts elections for representatives 
of the residents who live in the 11 buildings that 
are under the control of the Authority, volunteers 
from the League monitor the proceedings. 

This yearΩs elections chose two Resident 
Commissioners who ensure the Authority acts in 
the residentsΩ best interests.  On November 3rd 
twenty-two League volunteers met and greeted 
residents and oversaw the day-long elections. 
They checked each votersΩ identification, provided 
them with a ballot, and watched over the ballot 
box.  Those who worked the second shift 
delivered the box to the Housing Authority office 
and several helped count  ballots.   

This important service lets the Authority 
building residents know there are people in the 
St. Louis community who are interested in their 
well-being. It is also a fundraiser for the League. 
The Authority makes a contribution in 
appreciation for this service.  

HIGH SCHOOL VOTER TEAM 
.ȅ tŜƎƎȅ wƻōō 

What do retired teachers like to do? You 
guessed it - Register new voters at high schools. 
Carolyne Candrl, Gretchen Moser, and Peggy Robb 
taught at Lindbergh Schools and Cathy Satkowski 
taught at St. Elizabeth Academy. They formed a 
High School Voter Registration team a few weeks 
ago and now are excited to be registering new 
voters. So far the group has registered 12 students 
as brand new voters. 

 Their next stop is Lafayette HS followed by 
Ladue HS in February 2018. Students can register to 
vote when they're 17 1/2 years old so they're ready 
to vote when they turn 18.  

LEAGUE SPEAKERS INFORM VOTERS 
.ȅ bŀƴŎȅ tǊƛŎŜ 

The LWVMSTL has received numerous requests 
to help the public understand the new photo voter 
ID requirements.  Substantial confusion about many 
aspects of this program exists. The Speakers Bureau 
has educated voters about how they can be sure 
they will be able to exercise their right to vote.   
People who attend frequently share their personal 
experience, so others are not disenfranchised. 

Since last summer, the Speakers Bureau has 
presented at a Beyond Housing apartment complex, 
three different libraries in St. Charles, a community 
college, a City of Northwoods Town Hall meeting as 
well as a senior group, a church in downtown St. 
Louis, and to American Association of Retired 
Persons and American Association of University 
Women chapters.  Our current project is to put 
together a presentation for Lafayette High School 
students and present it six class periods in a row. 

I often sum up the LWV mission as άRegistration, 
Education and ParticipationέΦ   For democracy to 
work well, all three aspects must occur.  LWV 
Candidate Forums give voters an opportunity to 
learn about candidates.  Speakers Bureau provides 
opportunities to learn about issues and how 
government works. It is very rewarding to help 
voters in this way. If youΩve ever wondered why 
some people seem to vote against their own best 
interests, think about becoming involved with 
Speakers Bureau.  A training session will be held in 
January.  Speakers are given Powerpoint slides to 
use and are trained and supported to develop their 
skills and confidence.   

As the April election gets closer, we will have 
presentations on ballot issues, which are very 
popular.  If you think you might be interested, 
please call the League office at    314.961.6869.    
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Director Sponsors 

Agnes & Dave Garino 

Gayle Heyne Hafer 

K Wentzien 

Delmar Gardens 

 

Actor Sponsors 

Kathy Brown 

Lori Calcaterra 

Angie Dunlap 

Barbara Harris 

Nancy & Bill Miller 

Cynthia Mitchell 

Sydell Shayer 

Nancy Shayer 

Thank you to our Theatre Party Committee for their hard work! 

Kathy Brown, Becky Clausen, Barbara Harris, Eve Golden, and Elizabeth McDonald 

Thank you to our Volunteers! We couldn’t do this without you! 

Anne Sappington, Dan Brown, Christina Ryan, Louise Wilkerson, Nancy Price 

Thank you to our 2017 Theatre Party Sponsors!  

Your support educates and mobilizes voters in your community! 

Liz & Rick Aurbach 

Anne & Jack Bader 

Julie Behrens 

Lois Bliss 

Mary Brown 

Becky Clausen 

Marjorie Courtney 

Chris Erwin & Mickey Croyle 

Sue Dellbringge 

Kay Dusenbery 

Naomi & Bob Edmonds 

Kathleen Farrell & Julian Long 

Susan Fluegel 

Eve & Jeff Golden 

Patricia Gray 

Joan Hubbard 

Andrea Jackson 

Mary Karr 

Susan & Michael Mlynarczyk 

Joan & Clarence Moehl 

Jeanne Morrel-Franklin 

Martha Ott 

Susie Philpott 

Pat Rich 

John Sappington 

Catherine Satkowski 

Joyce Schuetz 

Jill Schupp 

Judith Smart 

Catherine Stenger 

Marion Stuvland 

Peggy Vickeroy 

Designer Sponsors 
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MEATLESS MONDAY 
.ȅ aƛŎƪŜȅ /ǊƻȅƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 9ƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘŀƭ vǳŀƭƛǘȅ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ 

Fighting climate change is largely a matter of personal 
responsibilities and one of the easiest and best steps we can take 
concerns what we put on our plates.  Plant-based diets, which limit or 
eliminate animal products, have many benefits. They are more 
environmentally sustainable than diets rich in animal products, and they 
reduce the risk of heart disease, diabetes, hypertension, diabetes and 
certain types of cancer.  

However, you donΩt have to give up all animal products to see the 
benefit — just eating plant-based meals one day a week can improve 
your health and the health of the planet. One way to work in more plant-based meals is to start your week off with 
a άMeatless Mondayέ as part of your routine or just pick one day a week to go meatless.  Overconsumption of meat 
contributes to record numbers of cases of heart disease, obesity, diabetes, and a litany of other diseases. Backed by 
the Johns Hopkins Bloomberg School of Public HealthΩs Center for a Livable Future, Meatless Monday is now 
standard fare in corporate cafeterias, restaurants, schools, health institutions, and home kitchens. 

Livestock production is a larger contributor to climate change than the transportation sector worldwide.  
Production of animal-based foods is associated with higher greenhouse gas emissions than plant-based foods. Meat 
production is a very inefficient process, it takes 15 pounds of feed to generate one pound of meat.  Currently, 30% 
of the earthΩs landmass goes to meat, dairy, and egg productions.  The Environmental Defense Fund reports that if 
each American replaced meat with plant-based foods at just one meal per week, the carbon dioxide savings would 
be the same as taking more than half a million cars off U.S. roads. 

As individuals, we can curb climate change, by eating more plant-based foods and fewer animal-based 
foods.   
Reference: Matthew Prescott, senior director of food policy for The Humane Society of the United States and author of CƻƻŘ ƛǎ 
ǘƘŜ {ƻƭǳǝƻƴΥ ²Ƙŀǘ ǘƻ 9ŀǘ ǘƻ {ŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊƭŘΣ forthcoming in spring 2018. 

THE NEW ST. CHARLES COUNTY  UNIT!  

By Jennifer Rushing, St. Charles County Unit Chair 

 The next meeting of the St. Charles County Unit will be on January 9, 2018 at the Kisker Road 

branch of the St. Charles County Library, meeting room A&B . We have moved the location to 

accommodate a larger group and anticipate finding a more consistent home starting in February.  Please 

join us at the library, 1000 Kisker Road in St. Charles.  The meeting will start at 6:30 PM.  

 In November, the newly formed St. Charles County Unit 

welcomed Dr. Ed Weisbart for a startling presentation on the cost 

of prescription medication. Dr. Weisbart, chair of the Missouri 

chapter of Physicians for a National Health Program, presented an 

edited version of the film, Big Pharma, which examines the impact 

of medication cost on our health care system. Dr. Weisbart then led 
a discussion and answered questions for the group on direct action 

that can be taken to minimize the influence of the powerful pharma 

lobby, which employs 2 lobbyists per legislator.  This presentation 

was thought -provoking and seemed to motivate the group to learn 

more.  
 

 For those who missed the presentation, the movie Big Pharma is 

available for streaming on Netflix. Dr. Weisbartõs organization, 

Physicians for a National Health Program, sponsors meetings and presentations throughout the St. Louis 

area.  More information can be found at their website, http://www.pnhp.org/states/missouri , where you 

can sign up to receive their newsletter.  

Dr. Weisbart presents to St. Charles County Unit. 

http://web.archive.org/web/20080923070051/http:/www.edf.org/article.cfm?contentid=6604
http://www.pnhp.org/states/missouri
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Transportation Committee 

Chair and new members needed. 
Research, discuss, and teach fellow 
League members & the public 
about infrastructure and other 

transportation related issues in our 
region.  

Contact office: 314.961.6869 or email 
league@lwvstl.org 

Immediate Openings 
for  

Speakers Bureau Presenters! 

Training Class Forming Now  

for January!!! 

Educate Voters and the Community 

Fun, Easy, and Rewarding  

Call League Office, 314.961.6869  

MEMBERSHIP PERKS! 

.ȅ !ƴƎƛŜ 5ǳƴƭŀǇΣ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŎƘŀƛǊ 

A comment I often hear from new members is 
how the negative things about politics and uncivil 
discourse cause them to lament the current 
functioning of our public institutions.  But my 
answer to them is that the League has a balm for 
that angst.  I too suffer from negative information 
overloadΧ it is everywhere.  Still, I want to be 
informed.  I have found that the positive things I 
can do to get real, trusted, non-partisan 
information to citizens makes me feel good.  This 
includes working on the voters guide, helping out 
at candidate forums, and doing presentations for 
Speakers Bureau.  It is satisfying to work beside 
others with this same mission to help voters learn 
about candidates and issues.  We will not all 
agree on the who or the what, but we all feel we 
are doing something that is vital to help 
democracy.  So, I have found that perks of 
membership include not only being better 
informed, but also the way I feel about my day 
when I know that I am making a positive impact 
to keep civic discourse civil. 

Candidate Forum 
Moderators and 

Staff!! 
Will train. 
Be a Part of 

Democracy in Action!  
Contact:  

Barbara Harris,  
volunteer@lwvstl.org.  

Help Wanted 

COMMUNITY EVENT OF INTEREST: SELF-CARE FOR ACTIVISTS 

Tuesday, December 12, 2017, at 7 PM and Thursday, January 
18, 2018, at 7 PM 

Missouri History Museum 
Lindell and DeBaliviere in Forest Park 
AT&T Foundation Multipurpose Room 

Free Event 
The History Museum will offer a self-care presentation on two 
evenings over the holiday season, December 12 and January 

18. For more information call the museum, 314.746.4599. 

 TRIVIA NIGHT  

Gift card donations and volunteers are needed for the LWVMSTL Fifth Annual Trivia Night 
Fundraiser. Gift cards are needed as prizes for best table décor and the άbetween roundsέ games. 
Volunteers are needed for the planning committee as well as to work the event on February 24, 2018. 

Sponsorships are available and a great way for a small business to market to a prime 
demographic—us! Contact the League office, 314.961.6869, or Pat Jones, 314.807.8346, if you can 
help in anyway. Trivia is always a fun night! 

mailto:league@lwvfst.org
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HEALTH CARE LOSING GROUND AND CAUGHT IN TAX REFORM FRENZY 
.ȅ 5ƛŀƴƴŜ aƻŘǊŜƭƭΣ IŜŀƭǘƘ /ŀǊŜ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ /ƘŀƛǊ 

By the time our newsletter is published proposals may be enacted to change what might be 
expected at present! You have all received the LWVUS alert to oppose the tax plans. Corporations and 
wealthy people are the most likely beneficiaries, by all reports. Those with less than $100,000 income are 
not likely to be celebrating. The federal deficit is projected to reach more than a TRILLION dollars if the plan 
moves forward.   

Dismantling elements of the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (ACA) is expected to be 
bundled within the tax reform bills. Talk of eliminating the mandate to buy insurance is top of the list. Off 
market insurance plans may not have expected coverage:  those would include pre-existing conditions, 
preventive care and lack of other benefits that could take consumers by surprise. Affordability may be 
disappearing for 2019 plans.  

Health equity for women suffers greatly with proposals being considered. άPersonhoodέ for a fetus 
has been suggested. Greater exemptions would be granted for companies who do not want to provide 
contraception and other benefits for women employees.  

The Department of Health and Human Services has released funding for the Title X programs, which 
annually awards $280 million in grants to clinics around the country for providing birth control and other 
family planning services to about 4 million Americans, most of them low-income persons. Some new rules 
may come with the funding. Even use of non-taxpayer dollars to offer abortions could be prohibited or 
restrictions on the types of contraception a clinic might offer. Title X may shift the programΩs focus from 
birth control to abstinence, for example. ό²ŀǎƘƛƴƎǘƻƴ tƻǎǘΣ bƻǾΦ нлмтύ 

ChildrenΩs Health Insurance Program (CHIP) still Vulnerable – !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜŘ tǊŜǎǎ 
How do we pay for this vital service for childrenΩs health? άRepublicans want to cut some public 

health programsΧΦand raise Medicare premiums on upper-income recipients. They 
say it makes sense to trim some health programs to beef up others and said 
wealthy Medicare recipients could easily afford higher premiums.έ ¢ƘŜ bŜǿ ¸ƻǊƪ 
¢ƛƳŜǎ reported in early November, άNo new funds [for CHIP] have been available 
since Oct. мΦέ 

Funding programs and taxes go hand in hand. Here are some other 
vulnerabilities: rural health, behavioral health, drug coverage currently under 340B 
program through hospitals, and no medical cost deductions. While recommendations were made to further 
opioid addiction treatments, Chuck Ingoglia, a senior vice president at the National Council for Behavioral 
Health, suggests the lack of funding for treatment άstarves the country for the real resources it needs to 
save American lives.έ 

Concluding with Positive News– Marketplace Enrollment  
The Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) announced that more than 600,000 people 

selected plans from Nov. 1 through 4. More than one in five of those people — мотΣонн — were new 
enrollees. The administration tried to undercut enrollment by curtailing several supports.   

LWVUS CALL TO ACTION  
Call the Capitol Switchboard at (202) 224-3121.  
Your Senators in Missouri are Roy Blunt or Claire McCaskill.  
Tell your Senator: άI oppose any tax package that repeals the Affordable Care Act. I ask that you protect my 
care by voting against any measure that would repeal the Affordable Care Act or reduce access to health 
coverage.έ  

tel:(202)%20224-3121
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EDUCATION COMMITTEE REPORT 
.ȅ bŀƴŎȅ tǊƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ 

The St. Louis Public School District (SLPS) is currently governed by a three-member Special Administra-
tion Board (SAB) which is appointed.  Last spring, SLPS had its accreditation restored.  LWV sent a letter stating 
its position that, since SLPS had its accreditation reinstated, governance should be returned to the current sev-
en member elected Board.  A task force was set up by the SAB to explore public sentiment about the govern-
ance of the district.  The task force held a series of three public meetings to present information and discuss 
what type of future School Board should govern the district---appointed, elected or hybrid.  The attending pub-
lic was vocal about its desire for control to be returned to the elected Board.  Public input is also being collected 
via an online survey.  The task force plans to make its recommendation to the State Board of Education and 
post it on its website on January 8. 

The Missouri State Board of Education consists of eight members who are citizens appointed by the 
Governor and confirmed by the Senate.  To maintain the BoardΩs independence from politics, no more than 
four members may belong to the same political party.   The eight-year terms are staggered so that one term 
expires each year.  Missouri Governor Eric Greitens has appointed five new board members, each of whom are 
awaiting vetting and confirmation by the Senate and possible confirmation in 2018.  Despite the five members 
not having completed this process, Governor Greitens has been pushing to have the Board vote to terminate 
the current Commissioner, Margie Vandeven.  This raises concerns about interjecting political influence into an 
independent, non-partisan process.  On Nov. 21st, the vote to oust Vandeven was unsuccessful.  One of the 
eight members who voted to oust Vandeven had only been appointed by Greitens the day of the vote. 

MissouriΩs annual report on school districts and charter schools has just been released.  The 
state likely will not downgrade any school districts this year.  Normandy, the only unaccredit-
ed district in Missouri, scored in the provisionally accredited range for the second consecu-
tive year.  The State Board of Education is likely to consider NormandyΩs request for an ac-
creditation upgrade at its Nov. 30-Dec. 1 meeting.  This would mean that Normandy would 
no longer have to pay for students to attend accredited schools. 
In collaboration with Build A Better Missouri, LWVMSTL presented a panel discussion άLetΩs 

Talk About Educationέ at the Middendorf-Kredell Branch of the St. Charles County library.  Panelists presented 
and answered questions on school districts and charter schools. 

There are many other education issues, including cuts in education funding, which we continue to moni-
tor.  If you are interested, please join us for our January 20th meeting at 10am in the League office.  The meeting 
is open to all. 

WINTER WONDERLAND 
 

It was a beautiful clear and warm night on Tuesday, 
November 28 for our workers.  
 
Thanks to Anne Marie Bailey, Julie Behrens, Karen 
Cloyd, Becky Clausen, Linda Hanson, Linda McDaniel, 
Dianne Modrell, Nancy Price, Kathy Quinn, Sabrina 
Tyuse, Louise Wilkerson, Chris Wunderlich, Cindy 
Wunderlich, and Judi Yokum for volunteering their time.  
The League will receive $500 for participating.  We look 
forward to the opportunity to participate next year. 
 
Donôt forget to stop by Tilles Park and view Winter 
Wonderland.  There are new displays each year for you to 
enjoy! 
 
Julie & Becky, Event Chairs 

HOLIDAY LUNCHEON 
 
Over 75 members and guests gathered for a delicious meal 

and holiday cheer at the Highlands on Dec. 2nd. Lois Bliss 

and her team provided a wonderful selection of books to be 

purchased, and members added their contributions to the 

donations for the Grace Hill and Circle of Concern children.   

Guest Speaker Aisha Sultan, editor and columnist at the St. 

Louis Post Dispatch, shared with us her insights and 

concerns about the voter suppression increases in the US.  

She shared several examples from Wisconsin that mirrored 

events we have seen taking place in Missouri. It was good 

to hear a respected journalist add her voice to the 

increasing concerns for voter rights.    

Thank-you to Eve Golden, Events Chair, for planning an 
enjoyable and informative holiday event.  
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MEMBERSHIP UPDATE 

NEW MEMBERS:    
Nadida Amatullah-Matin 

St. Louis MO 63118 
nadidamatin@icloud.com 

Marilyn Chambers 
St. Louis Mo 63128 
mschamb@aol.com 

 

Tina Flowers 
St. Louis MO 63119 

flowertm@sbcglobal.net 

Lorna Frahm 
St. Charles MO 63304 

LEFRAHM@Frahmlaw.com 

Judi Yokum 
Wildwood MO 63040 

judiyokum@gmail.com 

UNITS AND COMMITTEE MEETINGS 

Unit Meetings Topic for January: tǊƻƎǊŀƳ tƭŀƴƴƛƴƎΣ [ƻŎŀƭ ŀƴŘ bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ 
Chesterfield/Creve Coeur: Thursday, January 11, 9:30 AM. Friendship Village, 15201 Olive Blvd, 

Chesterfield. Chair: Eve Golden, 314.469.9985. j.golden@sbcglobal.net 

North County:  TBA. Rock Road Library Branch located at 10267 St. Charles Rock Road, 63074 (St. Ann, 
MO). Chair: Louise Wilkerson, 314.438.8005. louisew@scglobal.net 

St Charles: Tuesday, January 9, 2018, 6:30-8:00 PM, Location TBA., Chair: Jennifer Rushing, jrush1120@live.com 

St Louis City: Saturday, January 13, 2018, 10:30 AM. Trinity Church, Euclid and Washington. Chair: Kathleen Farrell, 
314.773.2876. kathleenfarrell@earthlink.net 

South County:  Thursday, January 11, 2018, 6:00 PM. 5303 Hageman Crossing Dr., 63128. Home of Angie Dunlap. Contact Angie 
Dunlap for directions, 636.368.6846. aok2bfast@hotmail.com 

University City/Clayton: Tuesday, January 9, 2018, 6:30 PM. 155 N. Hanley (Hanley and Pershing). Home of Carol Portman. Chair: 
Carol Portman, contact for directions, 314.726.3269.carportman@sbcglobal.net. 

Webster/Kirkwood: Wednesday, January 10, 9:30 AM. First Congregational Church of Webster Groves UCC, 10 W. Lockwood, 
2nd Floor, Webster Groves.  Follow signs. Elevator available and handicapped accessible. Chair: K Wentzien, 314.961.0894 or 
314.805.6950 (cell). suitsme.prodigy.net 

Committee Meetings for December: Living Wage, December 6, 4:30 pm—League Office. Contact Nancy Miller 314-440-0474 

Committee Meetings for January 

Education Committee: Saturday, January 20, 2018, 10 AM. League office, 8706 Manchester Rd, Suite 104, St. Louis MO, 63144 
Chair: Nancy Price, 314.330.8634. nprice07@gmail.com 

Environmental Quality Committee: Friday, January 5, 2018, 3:30 p.m., League Office, 8706  Manchester Rd, Suite 104, St. Louis, 
MO, 63144. Chair: Mickey Croyle, 314.395.7876. erwincroyle@charter.net 

Health Care Committee: Thursday, January 18, 2018, 10 AM. Faith Des Peres Church, 11155 Clayton Rd, St. Louis, MO 63131. 
Chair: Diane Modrell, 314.439.9511. dmodrell@sbcglobal.net 

SOCIAL MEDIA     

MONDAY, JANUARY 22, 2018 
5:30-7:30 PM 

All are welcome . . . Anyone 
interested in civil, political 

conversation. 
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VOLUNTEER CORNER 

As 2017 draws to a close we want to thank our many loyal volunteers for all the time, effort, 
and dedication you give to the League.   Barbara Harris, our volunteer coordinator is always happy to 
add to our list of volunteers.  Her email address is volunteer@LWVstl.org 

Our volunteers since our last newsletter include: Connie Anthony,  Cynthia Biehle, Gloria 
Bilchik, Stefany Brot, Michael Boyd, Sally Boyd, Kathy Brown, Evelyn Buretta, Sharon Campione, 
Carol Candrl, Esther Clark, Jim Clark, Becky Clausen, Mickey Croyle, Angie Dunlap, Kathleen Farrell, 
Eve Golden, Barbara Harris, Debby Howard, Lisa Humphreys, Nancy Hutchins, Andrea Jackson, Chris 
Jones, Diane Kasten, Linda McDaniel, Nancy Miller, Cindy Mitchell, Dianne Modrell, Riff OΩBrien, 
Carol Portman, Nancy Price, Kathie Quigley, Kathy Quinn, Anne Sappington, Sydell Shayer, Judith 
Smart, Catherine Stenger, Billie Teneau, Rachel Wells, K Wentzien, 
Ida West, Louise Wilkerson, and Rafia Zafar. This list includes the St. 
Louis board members.  When you attend a board meeting, please 
remember to sign the volunteer book in the office so we have a 
record of our volunteersΩ hours.  If you are a member of a League 
committee we would like to keep track of the time you spend on 
League activities.  Please let the office know so we can add your 
name to our volunteer list.  We appreciate your commitment to the 
League.  If we neglected to list your name please let us know and we 
will thank you in the next newsletter. 

Happy New Year to all.  See you in 2018. 

WǳƭƛŜ .ŜƘǊŜƴǎΣ {ǘŀũ 

 FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTORΩS DESK 

Winter is the season of joy, giving, and ŎƘŀƴƎŜ. The earth hibernates to prepare for the hard work of 
growth in the Spring. In the League, it is also a time of reflection and preparation. We as a group begin to 
look at what issues are important, and what battles in defense of democracy we will fight in the coming 
year. There are many to fight, to be sure. It seems like a new important issue emerges each day; yet we must 
focus, strategize, and prioritize. This is true for everything we do, inside and outside of the League.  We must 
focus on how we can become more inclusive, more strategic, and more impactful. What do we do that 
works? What doesnΩt? How do we engage new, excited members? Iƻǿ Řƻ ǿŜ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ƻǳǊ ŎǳƭǘǳǊŜ ƛǎ 
ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΣ ŜƳǇƻǿŜǊƳŜƴǘΣ ŀƴŘ ƛƳǇŀŎǘΚ These are the questions IΩm asking myself, as well as you. As 
members, your voices and actions create the legacy of the League. Together we are a powerful force for 
change and progress.  

The LWVUS has been going through a process of strategic evaluation and change. TheyΩve been 
asking themselves these same questions. At the local level, we must do the same to ensure that we are One 
League, with One Voice. The strength that comes from being a part of a national organization with 
thousands of members working across the country to defend democratic values cannot be understated. You 
are part of a powerful movement. Now, more than ever, we must make sure our actions are focused and 
strategic  - and our voices are unified -against the threats we face from inside our elected government. Tell 
us what a strategic and impactful League in the current climate looks like to you. Share your ideas and 
strengths. Please call the office, or fill out this 4 question survey https://goo.gl/forms/o9If8OobpEcI40PB2 
Together we can win the fight to make our democracy work for ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ.  

9ƭƛȊŀōŜǘƘ aŎ5ƻƴŀƭŘΣ 9ȄŜŎǳǝǾŜ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ 

mailto:volunteer@LWVstl.org
https://goo.gl/forms/o9If8OobpEcI40PB2
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December 2017 & January-February 2018 

Dec 6, Wed, 4:30 pm Living Wage Committee Meeting League Office 

Dec 25, Mon, — Jan 1, Mon Winter Holiday Office Closed 

Jan 5, Fri, 3:30 pm Environmental Quality Committee League Office 

Jan 9-13th Unit Meetings: Program Planning Various Locations. See ILR pg 10 

Jan 11, Thurs, 6:00 pm South County Unit 1st Meeting 5303 Hagemann Crossing Dr 

Jan 18, Thurs, 10:00 am Health Care Committee  League Office 

Jan 20, Sat, 10:00 am  Education Committee Meeting League Office 

Jan 22, Mon, 5:30 pm Civic Cocktails Schlafly Bottleworks, Maplewood 

Jan 24, Wed, 4:30 pm LWVMSTL Board Meeting League Office 

Feb у—мп Unit Meetings: PreK Education in MO Various Locations 

Feb 24, Sat Annual Trivia Night Fundraiser First Congregational Church, Webster 

Feb 28, Wed, 4:30 pm LWVMSTL Board Meeting League Office 

March WomenΩs History Month  
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